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Portland Port is a commercial port, therefore, for health and safety, passengers 

and visitors are not permitted to walk freely within the port estate.  

Under the international agreement and UK legislation, anyone entering a      

Restricted Area are liable to a search: refusal will result in being denied access. 

CAR PARK 

All visitors should park in the visitor car park and use the port’s complimentary 
shuttle service to the Cruise Terminal for check-in.  

The visitor car park is located on the right-hand side after driving through the 
security barriers.  

Visitors will be issued a vehicle pass from the security gatehouse which must be 
displayed clearly on the dashboard throughout the visit.  

SHUTTLES BUS PICK UP POINT 

From the car park, use the pedestrian 
crossing to the bus stop shelter (labelled 
“Bus Stop To Cruise Terminal” on the 
above map). 

Please wait inside the bus shelter, as a 
shuttle bus will stop to collect any waiting 
visitors.  

Shuttle bus frequency is 15 - 30 minutes, 
depending on traffic conditions. 

BUS STOP TO CRUISE TERMINAL 

BUS STOP FOR CAR PARK 

PLEASE TURN OVER FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 

SECURITY CHECKS 

The shuttle bus will stop at the entrance to the Cruise Terminal, and visitors 

should disembark to proceed into the Cruise Terminal. 

In the terminal, photographic identification will be checked against the security 

list. A picture will be taken and will be used to issue a restricted area pass. 

Whilst in the restricted area, all passes must be worn on the outside of all   

clothing, at chest height.  

QUAYSIDE 

When crossing the quayside, please be mindful of any moving vehicles and 

follow any instructions given by a member of port staff. 

RETURNING TO THE VISITOR CAR PARK 

When leaving the cruise ship all visitors must use the shuttle bus service to  

return to their vehicles. 

Please ask the shuttle bus driver to pull over at the bus stop on the exit road 
opposite the visitor car park (pictured above). 

When boarding the bus, please hand all restricted area passes to the driver.  

The shuttle bus will stop on the port’s exit road, where a pedestrian crossing 
leads to the car park.  


